1st Sunday of Advent                                                            December 02, 2012                                                             
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"Be alert at all times, praying that you may have the strength to escape all these things that will take place, and to stand before the Son of Man."
  (Luke 21:36)
WELCOME TO

THE PARISH UNIT OF

ST. BERNARD’S (Moncton)

                      SAINT VINCENT (Sackville)

               SAINT CLEMENT (Port Elgin)

                     & SAINT BARTHOLOMEW (Melrose)

† MASS SCHEDULE †

St. Bernard’s:  Thurs. @ 9:30 am; Sat. @ 4 pm & Sun. @ 11 am
St. Vincent: Sunday @ 9 am; St. Clement & St. Bartholomew: Sat. @ 7 pm (alternating)
Priest is available for Confessions prior to Saturday Mass upon request.

PASTORAL MINISTRY TEAM:
Priest Moderator: Rev. Allison S. Carroll            Social Justice:  Claudia McCloskey                  
Liturgy: Rick Shaw, Deb Gillespie                Adult Faith:Dr. Andrew Wilson
Catechetics:  

STAFF:
Secretary:    Darlene McGraw, sbhf@rogers.com
Custodian:
Rick Cormier Catechetical Coordinator:  Lorella Dunnett, lorella_st.bernards@hotmail.com

Facilities & Activities Coordinator:  Sam Ermen

OFFICE: 43 Botsford St. Moncton, NB E1C 4W9 Phone 857-0425 Fax 857-9565 

Web Site:  www.stbernardschurch.ca
OFFICE HOURS: Mon. to Fri.. 9:00 AM– 12 PM and 1:00 PM – 4:00 PM 
Mass Intentions for this Week

Thurs.  
Dec. 6th @   9:30 AM—deceased members Legion of Mary  

Alma
Sat.  
Dec. 8th  @   4:00 PM—late Joseph Richards


Claudia & Art
Sun. 
Dec. 9th@ 11:00 AM—late Noreen Cassidy


Al & Shirley
[image: image6.png]Archidiocese de

MONCTON
Archdiocese




OFFERINGS from last week—November 24th & 25th, 2012 

Envelopes (324) $ 6,629.19 Loose $ 848.57 Karing Kitchen $ 18.00 
Capital Expenditure (21) $ 977.20 All Soul's (1) $ 10.00
CWL Christmas Boxes (6) $1,005.00 Needy at Christmas ( 81) $ 1,632.00

Thank you for your generous and continued support!
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS

· 3rd Tuesday of the Month @ 6:30 PM – Carmelites 

· Thursday--Circle of Friends after 9:30 AM Mass 
· RCIA--Wednesday @ 7 PM.  
· Rosary for the Unborn--Tuesdays @ 7:30 PM

· Monday-December 3rd--CWL--Rosary @ 6:30 prior to meeting @ 7 PM

· Tuesdays, December 4th & 11th-- Next Baptism Preparation Course

· Baptisms--December--to be determined.
· Advent Evening Prayer-- 7 PM -- December 6th, 13th, & 20th.
· Advent Penitential Service--Sunday, December 16th @ 2 PM
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 Prayers for our Troops…we pray for all those who serve………….
 Basil Rose, brother-in-law of Lew & Anne Cummings Cpl. Ben Goodwin, son of Stephen & Ann Goodwin, and Pvt. A.J. Poirier, son of John & Jackie Poirier, have all returned safely from Afghanistan. Their families would like to say Thank you to the parishioners for their prayers and to the parish for keeping their names in the bulletin for the time that he served.
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Ecclesiastes3…Under every season there is a time… 
A TIME TO HEAL… We remember in our prayers those who are sick... Jack McCabe, Tom Melanson, Inez Kervin, Aurele Lavigne, Patricia Devine, Sandra Murphy, Roger & Esther Berube, and Mary & Carl McInnis.
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A TIME TO MOURN……….our sincere sympathies to the families of...Ron Lee, Paul Kinden, and Mary Devarennes.
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LET’S MAKE OUR CHURCH ENVIRONMENT A SCENT FREE ZONE!!!
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CWL MEETING -- MONDAY -- DECEMBER 3RD
6:30 PM -- Begins with Rosary in church prior to meeting.
7:00 PM -- Regular Meeting & St. Nicholas Party.  Money Tree, bring unwrapped gift for someone in need. (man, woman or child)  

Membership Fees & Annual Reports are due.
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Deacon Charles Broderick and Deacon Angus Johnston celebrated their  Ordination to the Priesthood through the imposition of hands by Archbishop Valéry Vienneau on Saturday, December 1, 2012 at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church.  Many blessings are extended to both of you on your Ordination to the Priesthood.  Congratulations!!
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Sunday Missals  2012/2013
We have a limited number of Sunday Missals at the cost of $ 5.00 each.  You many purchase a copy at parish office during regular office hours while they last. 
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From the Offices of Faith Development
To contact us please call 857-9531

Ellen, ext. 227 or ellen.diocesemoncton@nb.aibn.com;

Deb, ext. 296 or deb.diocesemoncton@gmail.com;

Trevor, ext. 289 or trevord.diocese@gmail.com
A Church of Justice – addressing the pain of the poor, sick and suffering.  We are called to leave a preferential option of the poor; not just for those who live in poverty, but toward all who are marginalized.  The first session is on Mon., Dec. 10th, Human Rights Day.  This evening presentation will run from 7-9 PM at Holy Family Church Hall.  Pre-registration is necessary and may be done by contacting Ellen.

Mary: Mother of God, Daughter of Eve – Mary is our model of faith, one who always points us to Christ.  What does Scripture say about Mary?  And what doesn’t it say?  Do we see her as a witness?  How can Mary be a model of peace and serenity and at the same time a rallying point for political subversion and social change?  Come join Dr. Andrew Wilson and Dr. Fiona Black for a day long look at this primary person of faith.  Session takes place at Holy Family Church Hall from 9:30 - 3:30 p.m. on Fri., Dec. 14th.  Lunch will be provided for a nominal fee.  Pre-registration is necessary by Wed., Dec. 12th by contacting Ellen.
Theology on Tap – The next Theology on Tap session for young adults in their 20s and 30s is Tues., Dec. 11th at 7 PM at Café Archibald in Dieppe (216 Gauvin Rd).   The guest speaker for this session will be Claudette Derdaele, coordinator of the lay ministry formation program for the Diocese of Saint John.  The title of her talk will be What’s Advent got to do with ‘It’?  Each participant will be responsible for their own food and beverage. Please register with Trevor Droesbeck at the Office of Youth Faith Development.
Books for Breakfast (Rendezvous) – Young adults in their 20s and 30s are invited to join a book discussion (over breakfast) on Sat., Jan. 19th at 10 AM at Jean’s Restaurant.  The book will be The Time Keeper, by Mitch Albom.  For more information, contact Trevor.
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CATECHISM ANNOUNCEMENTS
Dec. 02nd:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00

Dec. 09th:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00

Dec. 16th:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00
Dec. 23rd and Dec. 30th there is no Catechism Gatherings
Classes will resume on January 6th @ 9:45 or 12:00 
There is still a need for both Catechist and helpers. The level that we need catechists/helpers for are:  2 classes for Level 6 @  9:45 AM.  If you are interested in helping out, either as a catechist or helper, please contact Lorella Dunnett. There is screening that needs to be done and this requires time.  

Please note:  All families that have children attending catechism here at St. Bernard's Parish must be registered with St. Bernard's Parish.  If you are not already registered, you may register one of the following ways: Online @ www.stbernardschurch.ca OR Parish Registration forms are available at the entrances of the church and at the Parish office.  Just fill one in and either drop it in the collection or drop it off at the office.  
Please Note:

There is an Advent Penitential Service for all families within our parish on Sunday, December 16h @ 2:00 P.M.   This is an excellent time for all youth to come and share in the healing power of Jesus as we prepare to celebrate his birth.

The Sacrament of Reconciliation should be an ongoing practice within the religious formation of our children.  So let’s make note of this celebration and plan to attend.

Father A. Carroll
Facts About People Living in Poverty
Myth 5: There isn't really very much we can do about people living in poverty because poverty will always be with us.
Reality:  There is nothing unavoidable or inevitable about poverty, and everyone can help do something about stopping it.  People are forced to live in poverty when there is not enough help for them to deal with crises in their lives.  The poverty rate in Canada is about 12%,which is about twice the rate in countries such as France, Norway, Denmark and the Netherlands.  The causes of poverty will be eliminated when governments, both at the federal and provincial level, make doing so a real priority.  They need to develop a real anti-poverty strategy with a long-term vision, measurable targets and timelines.
Mary's Immaculate Conception will be celebrated on Saturday, December 8th at St. Bernard's Church @ 7 PM.  Welcome to all.
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When The Church Bells Ring
Centuries ago, communities would develop around the church. The bells of the church would communicate a call to prayer, chime for celebration and toll for loss. The peel of the church bells would alert residents that danger was at hand. Before households had clocks, the church bells told the time. Church bells ringing together show solidarity to a message. On Friday, December 7 for one minute at noon, bells will ring throughout the province to bring attention and support to the issue of mental health for children and youth. The long term effects of increased awareness, treatment and better care for kids’ mental health will be seen in stronger and healthier communities. Students in grades six to eight are leading the way by learning about this issue. Churches will be responding in support of their communities by ringing church bells.

Vision Bookstore:  Christmas Sale.  Come visit us at 452 Amirault Street, Dieppe (Diocesan Centre) on Sat., Dec. 8th, 9 AM- 3PM and take advantage of a special Christmas Sale where most of the books and CDs (in stock) will be reduced by 10%.  Fill in a ticket for a chance to win a wonderful door prize!  Info: www.visionbookstore.ca
The Foundation Guy- Sheila Gagne of Irishtown is selling nut cluster chocolates as a Christmas fundraising project.  $ 5.00/pound.  Please call 383-7919.

Supporting the Karing Kitchen
For over 25 years, the Karing Kitchen has been serving a hot meal from Mon. to Fri. at noontime to the homeless and needy. For many individuals this is their only opportunity to interact with others. Currently the Karing Kitchen is serving into the thousands of meals each month. A sign of the face of poverty is that many children are among the number ministered to in this way. St. Bernard's has been an ongoing supporter of the Karing Kitchen, and one of the annual events we have participated in is, 'Let's Do Lunch'. You will see the little red cards at the church entrances. You can send these to a friend or family member and the note on the card says that a donation to the meals has been made in their honour. Then you fill out the white paper inside the card and put it and your donation in an envelope marked Karing Kitchen and place it in the collection basket at mass. We will deliver these envelopes to the Karing Kitchen. Thank you from the hungry of the downtown area.
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Augustine's Parish has launched it's Parish Vitality Survey.  All Past and current parishioners are invited to respond.  Surveys are available at the back of the church following weekend masses or at the parish office during regular business hours or online at www.qasmoncton.com.  The due date has been extended to December 18, 2012.  

Thank you from St. Augustine's Interim Local Parish Council

 
ALL LITURGICAL MINISTERS --  PLEASE RESERVE THESE DATES NOW!!!
It has been almost a year since the revised Roman Missal was implemented—a year with many changes and, for some, much confusion.  As with all change, it sometimes takes a bit of effort and revision to get things right, and we have all worked hard to make that happen, both our parishioners in the pews and those who are in leadership roles in liturgy.

 

So that we might provide some positive reinforcement and further formation,  sessions for all existing liturgical ministers as well as new liturgical ministers will take place early next year, beginning in January.  Please see the schedule below.  All sessions will take place in St. Augustine’s Church.    
	All liturgical ministers
	Wednesday
	January  9th
	7- 9 PM

	Ushers & Ministers of Hospitality
	Wednesday
	January 16th
	7- 8:30 PM

	Altar Servers & Mass Coordinators       
	Wednesday
	January 23rd
	7- 9:00 PM

	Music Ministers
	Tuesday
	January 29th
	7 - 9 PM

	Extraordinary Ministers of Communion    
	Wednesday
	January 30th
	7 - 9 PM

	Ministers of the Word
	Wednesday
	February 6th
	7 - 9 PM


It is hoped that all liturgical ministers from St. Bernard's, St. Vincent's, St., Clement's and St. Bartholomew's  will be able to attend these sessions.
THANK YOU --- Fr. Allison Carroll

MITTEN TREE
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Once again this year, our mitten tree is by St. Patrick’s statue.  Some knitted mittens, scarves & hats have already been donated and are appreciated but more are needed to fill up our tree.
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SAINT BERNARD'S CHURCH -- CHRISTMAS BOX CAMPAIGN 2012
Our Mission:  To provide assistance to families in need at Christmas time by soliciting support from our parishioners 
and other members of our Community.

Our Goal:  To provide food, clothing and toys to 180 individuals and families during the 2012 Christmas season. 

Our Team:  The CWL has had a committee looking after this project for many years. The current members include the following individuals:  Angela Kinden, Jessie Kinney,Constance LeBlanc, Louise Ongo, and Hazel Robichaud.  Last year, this committee was supported by an additional 40 individuals who volunteered in various ways to make this campaign successful.
Our Partners:  First and foremost, we would like to express appreciation to our parishioners for their generous volunteer and financial support over the past years.

We would also like to acknowledge the Salvation Army which has supported this program through the Christmas Daddies program. The Mapleton Road Co-op staff works hard at getting us the best possible prices on the many products that are ordered. Their Co-op Council has also provided financial assistance to ensure the success of this initiative. This year, the Co-op is also planning a toy drive in late November for the children of these families.  Our campaign also reaped the benefits of the Sue Stultz Turkey with eighty percent of last year’s turkeys coming from the Moncton Food Depot Alimentaire.  The Cheers staff, who participate each year in Community fund raising events, are also planning to share the proceeds of their Friday night 50/50 draw with the campaign as well.

Our 2012 Campaign: Last year, your generous donations helped provide assistance to over 175 individuals and families during the Christmas season. We also contributed to Cross Roads for Women (for the children) as a way of supporting a preventative way in breaking this cycle.  We are asking again this year for your support in this Social Justice initiative at this critical time of the year. In addition to financial contributions, you can also help us by donating a Christmas gift for a parent or a child, reusable shopping bags or time to this worthy project.  If you are aware of any parishioner who needs support at this time of year, please contact Darlene McGraw at the Rectory by calling 857-0425. She will give you the number of a committee member who will collect the necessary information for preparation of the box.
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The Advent season is the beginning of a new year in our liturgical church life.  Advent still remains a time of preparation; however, the focus is on a joyous preparation.  The same color of the four candles signifies the unity of the season.  We do not break it up with one week being more joyous than another.  All weeks lead us to this great celebration.   The color white connects us to the white of the Easter Candle (Paschal Candle or Christ Candle).  No matter what we celebrate throughout the liturgical year, it is always a part of the Paschal Mystery, the Life, Death, and Resurrection of Christ.  We are an Easter people even during this season.

The Advent season should be an accounting of how we have lived our lives over the past year.  Have we become better disciples?  Has there been a change in our hearts?  If not what needs to change?  Has our faith life deepened?  How?  What steps have we taken to work on our relationship with God, with Jesus, with our Church community?

What are some of the acts of kindness or generosity that we could do that could start in Advent, but continue on throughout the year?  Could we adopt a senior and keep in contact with them throughout the year, by phone calls, cooking a meal, offering to drive them.  What about our caregivers who have loved ones they are taking care of.  Could we not offer to spend some time and allow them to go out for a few hours to rejuvenate them?  What about offering some time for the special care homes?  Do you play an instrument?  Could you go and offer once a month to entertain?  What about members of our community who live with cancer?  So often these people feel they are bothering other people.  They need help getting groceries, having a meal cooked or other special errands.  What about making other justice connections?
Advent is meant to be the beginning of a new heart for justice.  How will you change this Advent season for the long term?

TRANSITION SINGERS & friends (Stephanie Scott, Judy Sinclair, Lorraine Gallant, Odette Babineau et Lisa Babin & Julie Belliveau) will host their fifth annual Christmas Concert titled "Sounds Of The Season" at the Our lady Of Mercy Church located at 11 St Andrew Street in Pointe Du Chêne on Sunday December 16th from 7-9 PM. Admission$10.00, Children under 12 are admitted free. Tickets can be purchased in advance by calling 531-0252 or at the door. The concert will feature special guests "Lauren Barnes" singer/violinist as well as singer/guitarist "Fr. Emery Brine" and many other artists.
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Remembering our Deceased Family and Friends with Christmas Flowers.  Once again this year, you are invited to make monetary donations for our Christmas floral arrangements in memory of deceased loved ones.  All monies contributed will be used to purchase flowers that will decorate our church throughout the Christmas season.  If you would like to donate funds for Christmas flowers in memory of a loved one you may do so by completing the information below & placing it with your donation in a plain envelope.  That envelope can be put into the collection basket at mass or dropped off at the office. Names will be in the Christmas bulletin.

Thank you to all those who donate to this yearly project.
In Memory of: _________________________________________________________

Donated by:   _________________________________________________________ 
Address:        _________________________________________________________

Envelope #    MS51 _____________________$ Amount donated__________________
Sacrament of Reconciliation
Reconciliation, the forgiveness of sins has been an essential aspect of the teachings of the Lord Jesus, and of the Church’s mission from the outset.  Over the centuries, the way Christians approached the sacrament has changed.  The early Church dealt harshly with sinners; forgiveness and reconciliation were public signs.  Then, for many centuries penitents would encounter a priest, make their confession of sins, receive a penance and be absolved in this one encounter.
We continue to offer time for individuals to celebrate the sacrament prior to Liturgy on Saturday afternoons, or any other time upon request at the office.
This year for our preparation for Christmas, we will offer ONE communal celebration for our Parish Unit, similar to what we have had in the past, for families, adults and children.  Since absolution cannot be given communally, priests will be available to meet penitents individually.
This will take place on Sunday afternoon, Dec. 16th at 2:00 PM at St. Bernard’s.
[image: image21.png]


ADVENT PENITENTIAL SERVICES
St. Bernard's Church -- Sun.-- Dec. 16th @ 2 PM

St. Augustine's (Queen of All Saints Parish Unit)-- Wed.-- Dec. 05th @ 6:30
Holy Family (Blessed Elizabeth of the Trinity) -- Thurs.-- Dec.13th @ 6:30
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ADVENT EVENING PRAYER
Christians are called in baptism to be people of prayer, to pray always, praising God and pleading for the world.  Our priest-moderator, Fr. Carroll, encourages us at the beginning of Advent to be more cognizant of prayer during the Advent season.  Why not try gathering with the faith community for Evening Prayer?  It only takes up a half hour of your time.  We follow the format for Evening Prayer that is offered in our Catholic Book of Worship.  All parishioners of our parish unit are invited and encouraged to gather for Evening Prayer on Thursday evenings during Advent at St. Bernard’s Church at 7 PM December 6th, 13th, and 20th.

Schedule for Advent, Christmas & New Year’s
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Evening Prayer every Thursday during Advent @ 7 PM
(December 6th, 13th & 20th)
Christmas Eve (Monday)
St. Bernard’s 

5 pm (family Mass)

8 pm & 10 pm

(St. Bartholomew's @ 5 pm) 

(St. Vincent’s @ 8 pm)

Christmas Morning (Tuesday) 

St. Bernard’s @ 11:00 am










